
DRAINAGE BOARD MINUTES             September 9, 2024       ALL MEMBERS PRESENT 

         JEFF POWELL BY ZOOM 

  

Motion to approve minutes from 9/3/24 made by Don Parker, 2nd Kevin Nigh, approved 3/0. 

 

Country Club Heights: County Surveyor, Jeff Powell met with drainage contractor James Ramsey and did a walk 

through. They found almost all of the structures with issues were brick at the top and bottom with concrete risers in 

between. There are 3-4 rims they are going to do some maintenance on and there is a section of 12” pipe with concern 

of roots or something else affecting the tile. They plan to camera this portion to see what exactly is going on and if 

any repairs are needed. He also discusses doing some excavation of the main drain where it goes to the outlet, but 

none of the work is major.  

 

Speedway Solar Update: The Carmony Tile has been replaced. Mr. Powell is working with Speedway to get some 

information together that can be presented to the Drainage Board to show their progression, but he feels everything 

has gone well so far. They are getting close to finishing up the northern part of the drainage system. Mr. Powell 

believes they are shooting for the first of November to have the drainage work wrapped up.  

 

Adjourn.  

 


